
Minutes of CPPA Negotiation Conference Call Apr. 2, 2003
Attendees:  Martin Sachs, Neelakantan Kartha, Monica J. Martin, Dale Moberg
Marty reported that he has received some work items and is still waiting for some.

There was a discussion of Matt MacKenzie’s WSDL description of a negotiation server, distributed a few days ago.  Matt has provided an abstract (i.e. at the portType level, without service or binding) description of a negotiation message exchange. He noted that this simplicity is probably sufficient since state and protocol are modeled in the negotiation messages.

There was some discussion of how this WDSL description relates to simplification of the negotiation spec.  Dale observed that it is a web-services-style explanation of how to negotiate but has no choreography.  Marty noted that it is very much like the Simple Negotiation Pattern included in “ebXML E-Commerce Patterns” v1.0, 11 May 2001.  It actually has a simple choreography consisting of a single request and response message.  Dale replied that there is a lot that is described in the negotiation BPSS instance document that would have to be captured in a different way.   The WSDL description shows how to access the negotiation server but behind it you still have all the negotiation protocol. Dale pointed out that the NCPA can’t be simplified much as long as it is tied to the BPSS instance document; a lot of the complexity in the NCPA is the interface to the BPSS instance document.  The complexity that is present in the BPSS and NCPA is still there but it is pushed into the application level.  The real complexity is the implementation of negotiation.
Dale suggested that one motivation for a WSDL description of negotiation is to get people interested in negotiation because of its apparent simplicity.  The will then gradually understand the complexity that is needed in the negotiation software.  It is also possible that the WSDL description will contribute to solving the problem of bootstrapping the negotiation process which exists with a full function NCPA.

Marty raised the question of CPPA simplification.  This is an issue for the full CPPA team but it is important to the negotiation subteam because of the NCPA.  He mentioned the recent ebxml-dev discussion of the Message Service without a CPA.  Marty suggested that the CPPA team should review the Message Service specification and identify those CPA parameters that are defined as essential (i.e. normative) in the Message service spec.  The team should then review the CPPA spec and ensure that only the parameters that are required in the Message Service specification are normative in the CPPA specification.  It will then be possible to write an example of a very simple CPA and include it in the next version of the CPPA spec along with the full-function example.  Dale suggested that maybe we should prepare a CPPA primer as a separate document.
The call was adjourned at 3:30 PM US Eastern time.

Respectively submitted,
Martin Sachs
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